
 

 

Colorado Family Church: After Sunday's Service  Christmas Party with Santa 
 
Michael and Adonia Hentrich 
December 17, 2022 
 

 
 

Dear family, 

 

We look forward to seeing you all tomorrow for another Sunday service. Pastor Mike will be giving a 

Christmas message. 

 

As a reminder, our music ministry is some extra prayers of love and support. Please join us between 10-

10:30, and the music ministry team would love to have the chance to pray over you and support you. 

 

Tomorrow is also the monthly Kodan fundraiser. They will have bento boxes and California rolls for sale. 

 

Below, you will find the recording from last Sunday's message. God ALWAYS works in ways we don't 

expect, whether it was throughout history, at the time of Jesus, and in your life today. Pastor Adonia 

shares this advent message about how the people of Jesus' time couldn't see how God was working right 

in front of them, and how we often find ourselves wondering where God is, only to realize later on in life 

what He was doing. Apologies for the blurry video. If you wish to see our recordings as soon as they are 

posted online, please follow our YouTube channel or Facebook page. 

 

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Pastors Mike and Adonia 

 

 
 

THIS WEEK'S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

  



 

 

 

  
 

  
 

Yesterday was the 2nd Children's Business Fair hosted by Heartland Academy. It was a big success. 

There were 25 booths all run by 6-16 year olds. Thank you to everyone that came and supported. 

 

 
 

Our awesome elder's group has initiated a 40-day prayer offering for our community going from 

November 22 to December 31st. Even though it has already begun, any and all are welcome to join in. 

You can find the prayer points here. 

 

In addition, our music ministry warmly welcomes any and all prayer requests between 10 to 10:30 before 

service during this holiday season. They wish to pray for anyone that would like some extra support and 

love in their life. 

 

 
 



 

 

We are planning a New Year's Eve prayer and reflection time. You will have the opportunity to come and 

offer your year to God. We will share more details shortly. 

 

 
 

This year's Christmas Party will be on Sunday, December 18, right after lunch. There will be Santa, our 

annual baking contest with prizes, and Christmas themed crafts. We hope to see you there. 

 

 
 

It's that time of year to sign up for lunch cooking. We have spots open for every 2nd and 5th Sunday of 

each month in 2023. And the church will cover up to $120 for each meal. 

 

We really appreciate all the families that sign up every year to cook a nice home-cooked meal for our 

community. It is definitely not a small undertaking. Please take a look at the sign up list and sign up 

today. 

 

 
 

Deepen your faith. Broaden your understanding. Build your confidence to talk to others. Find out how 

The Divine Principle and the Bible relate with each other. 

 

Join every Monday night on Zoom for DP Bible Study with Dr. Michael Hentrich, 7 to 8 pm MDT/6 to 7 

pm PDT. Get more details on Facebook at "Zoom DP Bible Study" or join using the zoom link. 787199 is 

the passcode if needed. 

 


